SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.

Monthly/Annual Meeting May 9, 2023

Attendance:

- Brian Boehm, Bill Means, Ken Normandy, Scott Heeter, Jon Speck
- 10 regular members plus 1 visitor

Opening – Brian Boehm:

Brian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Secretary's Report – Scott Heeter:

Ken voted to waive reading of the previous meeting and it was voted and approved.

Treasurer's Report – Bill Means:

- After paying everything our total Cash and assets are \$27,787.55 which includes our CD with Johnson Bank of \$10,000.
- The tenant is paying on time.
- Year to date we are \$269 ahead however, we have paid all the larger bills, taxes and insurance.

Membership Report – Steve Close:

- Currently we have 75 general members and 7 seniors for a total of 82. I person chose not to renew his membership.
- We collected \$780 in dues.
- There were 16 dues reminders sent out. April dues reminders didn't get sent out and they will be sent out as well.
- Work credits are up to date through April. Nice thing to note, we had some newer members that are contributing with volunteer work.
- We had 1 first reading.
 - Mike Schall Jon Spec/John Lathrop Sponsor
 - Mike told us a little about himself and we asked him to come back to the next meeting for his 2nd reading.
- We had no 2nd readings.

Rifle Team –Jon Speck:

- The league banquet was held last month with about 60-70 people present and it was very nice and went well. Brought home a few trophies and some cash for a few of our guys. Emme shot in Europe and did very good. She qualified for finals in almost every match. Top Shot was held, and we had 12 people come and everyone had a great time. It was \$20 per person. We profited from the whole amount as all the ammo and such was donated.

Pistol League – Bill Means:

Everything is posted and up to date.

• The Pistol league banquet will be May 21^{st,} and anyone can come.

Maintenance –Jim Conti (Brian Reported):

The bathroom project is going well. Going to paint the back walls. Still need a volunteer to paint the floors.

Rental Property – Tony Delfrate (Not present):

Nothing to report.

Match Director – Dora Potekin (Not present)

She needed a metal for someone and Brian will get that for her. Octoberfest is set for October 21st and Top Shot will be on the 22nd.

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich (Jon Spec reported):

Hunters ed has been scheduled for Oct. 7th & 8th, and then again Oct. 14th & 15th both weekends from 8:00am to 5:00pm.

Communications – Robert Peloza (not present):

Nothing to report.

Old Business:

- BYLAW and MEMBERSHIP Revisions (Pending 2022)
- Hosting Shooting Events We need trained RSO's.

New Business:

- We talked about ways to promote the club and have a few different ideas like Top Shot, etc. Think about new suggestions.
- Scott has formally resigned as Secretary and we are recruiting for the position.

Announcement:

- Again, if sending in volunteer hours please be specific. Brian is trying to analyze. Beau is doing well and will hopefully be back next month.
- Brian mentioned he will bring out the grill for next month's annual meeting and will some brats, hot dogs, or something.
- Bill mentioned that maybe we should hold a range officer class again as we are going to have quite a few events in October. We will schedule something in September.
- John Lathrop brough up the idea of having a family day at the club with a cookout. It is something he did at another club, and it has worked out to promote the club. This encourages family to maybe get more involved and possibly brings in a few more members.

For the good of the order:

Nothing to report.

Adjourn Meeting:

Brian adjourned the meeting 7:56 PM

Respectfully submitted: Scott Heeter